Information for Year 12 Students and Parents

The last week of term 3 is a time of very different emotions for all year 12 students and their families. Mixed with the joy of finishing school, there will be trepidation and anxiety about HSC examinations and long term plans. Into this mix is the “last time I will be with my friends as a school student” issue. This mixture can be volatile at home and at school and we need to work together to ensure all our year 12 students get through this period safely and with the best possible memories of their last week at school.

Remember that even though we are at the end of your school year,  not all courses have been completed – some are still finishing content others are doing important revision. It is very important that students attend all classes available to them until the final day at school.

The highlight of the final week is the Year 12 Graduation Assembly. This will be held on Friday 23rd September in the MPC. It will commence at 10.00 and usually lasts for 1 ½ hours. There will be a morning tea for year 12 and their parents afterward.  Students are expected to be in full school uniform as they will be presented with their portfolio on stage. All year 12 parents and friends are invited to attend the graduation. If any student does not have any item of uniform, they must contact their year adviser to ensure that this item can be organized well in advance of the ceremony. 

I ask for your co-operation to ensure that there are no “muck-up” activities at the school or in the community. In past years, activities of this type across a number of schools have disrupted the teaching of other students, caused damage to buildings at the school and in the community and created a very negative impression of senior students and the school. Some students have caused damage to the private residences of teachers; any vandalism of this kind could result in police action. There have also been tragic cases of death and serious injury, caused by activities that were meant as “a joke”. I cannot condone any activities of this type, and I am sure that most students and parents would agree with me. Students involved in activities that bring themselves, and the school, into disrepute,  risk the loss of a school reference and permission to attend the Year 12 graduation assembly. They may also not be allowed to sit the HSC examinations at this school. These are serious consequences and I sincerely hope that I will never be forced to use them against any Dungog High School student.

All year 12 students complete their course of study at the end of term 3. No further formal lessons occur in term 4 for any year 12 student

Dates to remember:

· Last day of School: Thursday 22nd  September 

· Rehearsal for Graduation Assembly: Thursday 22nd  September, during DEAR;

· Graduation Assembly 23rd September: be at the back of the MPC no later than 9.45 for a uniform check and any last minute details;

· 17th  October: HSC examinations commence

· 24th November: year 12 Formal

· Thursday 15th December (this date may be altered – it is the day after you get your HSC results) breakfast at school to share the good news and congratulations 
Signing Out

Remember that you will need to officially sign out of school after your last HSC exam. This is also when you return all your textbooks – year 11 students are waiting for them – and collect your school reference. A school reference will be available if you have requested one from your year adviser – do this as early as possible so that he has time to develop a meaningful reference for you.
Important Phone Numbers:

HSC Advice Line:
131112

HSC Results Line:
1902 220 100

Lifeline:

131114

Important Web Addresses:

NSW Department of Education and Training:
www.schools.nsw.edu.au
Board of Studies:




www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au
Higher School Certificate Results


www.hscresults.nsw.edu.au
Universities Admission Centre


www.uac.edu.au
TAFE NSW





www.tafensw.edu.au
NSW HSC on-line




http://hsc/csu.edu.au
OZ seek





www.ozseek.com.au
Illness/Misadventure

The guidelines for applications for Illness or Misadventure at the HSC are clearly set out by the Board of Studies.

If a student can answer “yes” to either or both of the following questions, they should fill out an appeal form. These forms are available from Mr Dives:

1. Has your performance in a HSC examination been affected by illness or unforeseen misadventure suffered immediately before the exam period?

2. Were you prevented from attending an examination due to illness/misadventure?

If you have suffered a long-term illness/misadventure that has affected your preparation and performance, you should consider an appeal. You will need to show how this illness/misadventure has affected your performance for each examination.

(The Board uses glandular fever as an example of a basis for appeal. You can’t appeal because you have had the disease during year 12; the appeal could only be based on a flare-up at the time of the HSC examinations.)

Medical and/or other documentation is required for any appeal. If you have any queries, see me or Mr Dives. Appeals do not go in to the BOS until after the HSC examinations unless they are in a practical examination, eg Drama, where you must submit the appeal within a week of the practical exam.

We wish all of you the best throughout this examination period.

Maureen Jarvis, Principal

